
CAPP Work Team Minutes – March 29, 2005 
 
 
Attendees: Colleen Abrams, Diane Meador, John Mun, Patrick Tilsworth, Becky White  
  
=================================================   
 
 
Agenda:  
 
Probable topics: 
. where is each campus in its process.  
  * UAS – Taken back seat to Commencement.  Will probably get back to it next week.  Was doing data clean 

up.  Couple programs coding and need additional testing. 
  * UAA – 4-6 catalogs coded for AAS, Certificates, Baccalaureates with minors.  About 10,000 evaluations 

done online.  Working on 2004-2005 catalog.  Development and changes are done in PROD.  Will then 
start on the graduate programs. 

  * UAF – Have a student worker.  Baccalaureates will have 6 catalogs, Associates and Certificates will have 5 
catalogs. 

 
  * To move items from LRGP to PROD, we need to send a list of affected areas to sdsit@email.alaska.edu. 
 
. ID showing on compliances.  
  * Would like to have the user's id removed from the evaluation.  It is a security concern by faculty in particular.  

Will forward this concern to BST next week. 
 
. changing the batch process to allow one to request a compliance (evaluation) for a specific program for a 

population selection.  Currently can only select the primary program of the admissions record, general 
student record or degree record.  

  * Create task request for running batch process as described above.  Will approve by email and then forward 
to the next BST meeting. 

 
  * UAA having problems with running batch process with population selection when not all students in the 

population have the same program.  No problem if they all have the same primary program and primary 
major.  Has been reported to SCT and they are working on it.   

  * Major and department codes inserted into incorrect fields on compliance form.  This has been corrected. 
Should be moved to PROD on Friday. 

  * Sometimes when area qualifiers are sparsely populated, problems with there are program and major 
changes.   

  * Text that changes for a future catalog appears with course that does not have text sometimes. 
 
. changing the rule process so one can request a specific rule.  Current process is all or none. 
  * Process no longer exists. 
 
. look at compliance (evaluation) purge process (SMPCPRG). 
  * Will do some testing in LRGP to see how it works.  Do not purge current evaluations (within last 3 months). 
 
. Dummy concentration for each major. 
  * UAS and UAF are very interested in this and UAA is interested for Early Childhood and may have some 

other programs coming down the pike.  Will need to do testing with this.  Created NOCN in STVMAJR 
for this on LRGP.  Try it to see how it works and then we can discuss at a future meeting. 

 
. Web help text. 
  * UAA has some suggestions for changes to the help text based on usage by students and faculty.  John will 

write up suggestions for changes for our next meeting. 
 



. General support for CAPP. 
  * What is the satisfaction for support?  Registration and Admissions are priority.  Do the programmers need to 

beef up the support?  This is technically complex.  Many paper fixes available.  Patrick will send them 
to the list so we can review them.  Programming staff feeling that they are in the middle of the user and 
SCT problem resolution.  Patrick is trying to get additional staffing to support Student functions. 

 
. SMAAREA problem with text – 
  * sequencing does not hold position when doing inserts.  May become more of a problem as John adds more 

advising information in the text. 
 
Next meeting: April 12, 2005 1:30 pm 


